CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The regular meeting of the Latimer City Council was called to order at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at Latimer City Hall by Mayor Mark Johansen.  Councilmembers answering roll call were:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Landon Plagge and Shaun Koenen.  Eric Bruns was absent.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Plagge made a motion to approve the agenda and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed unanimously.

Director of City Maintenance reported that he has done a few One Call notices and changed a few meters.  He also wanted to thank Mayor Johansen and Councilman Plagge for filling in on snow removal while he was on vacation the beginning of December.

City Clerk reminded the council of the holiday open house at City Hall on Friday December 14, 2018 from 2-4 pm.  

Mayor Johansen made a proclamation recognizing the celebration of the 50th Anniversary of Iowa’s Home Rule.

Koenen made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting on November 14, 2018 and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Crooks made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed with majority vote as DeBour abstained from voting due to conflict of interest. 

The Budget Report, Revenue Report, and Fund Balance Report were reviewed by the council.

After some discussion, Plagge made a motion to submit a bid for a 2008 Ford F-250 Pick up that Parkersburg is selling.  This motion was seconded by DeBour and passed unanimously.
Under routine maintenance issues, the Director of City Maintenance was instructed to install the trail camera to watch the recycling dumpsters outside city hall as he reported there have been garbage and a flat screen TV left in the dumpsters.  The City must now pay to get rid of the TV and would like to remind citizens that the dumpsters by city hall are for RECYCLING ONLY!  There is to be NO stryofoam, garbage or appliance left in or around these dumpsters.

In discussion of the fiscal year 2020 budget, the clerk brought up a few departments that could possibly use a little extra consideration this next fiscal year. Those include:  Latimer Community Center, Latimer Fire Department, expenses to possibly renovate the old High School Softball Diamond, and installing additional sewer pumps to help when we receive a large amount of rainfall.  The Mayor reported that the Emergency Management Commission payment will be increasing, if the EMC budget is approved.
Mayor Johansen and the Latimer City Council would like to hold a community meeting on January 14, 2019 at 7 pm to discuss the county drainage tile situation in town and possible solutions that are available.

Plagge made a motion at 7:25 pm to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:

Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
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